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Minutes of Friends meeting, October 23, 2022 
List of 15 Participants: Lynn McDonald, Rose Dyson,  Peter Ryerson, Gord McNulty, Garry Tate,  Ron Stagg, Carolyn 
Edgar, Phyllis Creighton, Dorothy Goldin Rosenberg, Fulin Austin Zhao, Jan Noel, Don Matthew, Victor Sheppard, 
Elizabeth Trott, Kathleen McCrone. 

Chair: Ron Stagg 

Recorder: Rose Dyson 

Agenda: Minutes from Meeting held September 25th.  Reports from Committees, Outreach, and Fundraising, Video on 
E.R., Other initiatives,   Date for Next Meeting. 

Minutes from last Meeting : Approved by Gord McNulty,  Seconded by Victor Sheppard. Carried 

Lynn McDonald: There is still no indication as to where the tax payer subsidized Statue of E.R. will be restored and 
erected. Point to be followed up. There  has also been a disappointing lack of response from various organizations who 
were identified as contributors to the Standing Strong Task Force Report and sent emails. Attempts to establish contact  
were made through access to freedom of information channels. 

Elizabeth Trott reported that there is a street in Burlington, Ontario named Ryerson. No indication that the name will be 
changed. 

Outreach Committee: Carolyn Edgar reported that the Joint Dundas/Egerton Ryerson Meeting held at Friends House 
October 12th went well. Jennifer Dundas presented on the Dundas Issue as did Jan Noel on the costs involved in a 
potential change to the name of Dundas Street. Lynn McDonald presented on the Egerton Ryerson issue. It was a hybrid, 
zoom event, thanks to Austin Zhao who provided the technical expertise. He also  taped  the play written by 
ElizabethTrott and staged at the Arts and Letters Club on September 23rd . Both are now available on Youtube as well as 
the home page of our website.  

Jan reported that flyers will be distributed along Dundas Street immediately following the municipal election. A further 
mailing is also being considered. Carolyn will assist with distribution by approaching  condominum boards for entry into 
the buildings. 

Rose Dyson has arranged for Lynn to give a PP presentation at the home of   Yvonne Buckingham on November 22nd to 
a group who meet regularly to discuss “topical issues of the day”. Rose has also met with the former president of Sir Wm 
Campbell House about the possibility of staging an event there. The Toronto University Women’s Club, who recently 
hosted a book launch for her at the UT Faculty Club, was familiarized with our work. The program coordinator has 
agreed to suggest to the planning committee that a presentation on E.R. and/or Dundas be considered.  

 

  

https://friendsofegertonryerson.ca/
mailto:FRIENDSOFEGERTONRYERSON@gmail.com


 

 
https://friendsofegertonryerson.ca friendsofegertonryerson@gmail.com twitter: @ryersonfriends 

 

A recommendation was made by Lynn that we continue to investigate the possibility of an event at 519 Church St. closer 
to Christmas. 

Lynn  has been asked by an Ottawa based publication to participate in a pod cast on the renaming of the Sir John A. 
Macdonald Parkway during which she will be drawing a parallel with the E.R. scenario. 

Elizabeth  suggested approaching Guelph University to explore the possibility of a focus in their archival records on the 
agricultural history in the province that features the contributions of E.R. 

Some discussion ensued regarding the video project being chaired by Ron. The taping will be done by Austin and Gilbert 
Read will review the copy. Those  contributing copy are: Ron, Lynn, Elizabeth and Rick Ryerson. 

Financial Committee: Carolyn Edgar reported that about $1800 remains in the treasury. Rental of Friends House for the 
October 12 event cost $175. The cost for the aforementioned video is quoted at $2500. Elizabeth absorbed most of the 
costs involved for the Arts and Letters Club event where the video taping amounted to $600. Lynn is picking up the costs 
involved with the website. Carolyn has absorbed some  costs for copying material and food for various events. No 
money has been received in the last 6 months. A new fundraising letter has been drafted for Gilbert Read to circulate 
among his colleagues. It was also sent out to the 200 members on our list and is now posted on the website. 

Elizabeth: Along with her colleague, Robert Timko, she presented a paper in defense of Egerton Ryerson at the Mid 
North Eastern Section Conference of the American Association of Canadian Studies held in Niagara Falls, Ontario. They 
made their case from a philosophical Perspective. Their section, among others,  drew 3/4 of the entire crowd in 
attendance. The audience, however, was skeptical. During the Q&A, one serious academic question was asked. The rest 
were attacks and accusations of misrepresentation, racism etc. In short, these comments came from attendees whose 
minds were made up that E.R. was a villian. A number of papers that were made available by Elizabeth and Robert were 
taken, which indicated broad and serious interest among a significant number of those who attended. Attendees from 
Ryerson/TMU included 2 students and a professor. Each gave a paper on some topic but it was during Elizabeth’s and 
Robert’s presentation Q&A that one of the students identified as having been on the Standing Strong Committee. The 
student said only previously selected reading material was provided. 
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